

American Gold Star Mothers, Inc.

National Headquarters 2128 Leroy Place, NW Washington, DC 20008 202-265-0991 Organized 4 June 1928 Incorporated 5 January 1929 Chartered by Congress 12 June 1984 Founded by Grace Darling Seibold

2 November 2021

Mr. George Leone Chair and President, Homecoming 250 Navy Marine Corps Director, Tun Tavern Legacy Foundation

Dear Mr. Leone,

On behalf of American Gold Star Mothers, Inc., it is my pleasure to write this letter of support for the Homecoming 250 Navy Marine Corps and Tun Tavern Legacy.

American Gold Star Mothers, Inc. fully supports both endeavors and would be honored to participate in the commemoration ceremonies in October and November of 2025. We believe in celebrating and honoring the foundations of our military; what better way to support our Navy and Marine Corps, but in their birthplace of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

Thank you for considering our organization as part of your Semiquincentennial celebration.

Sincerely,

Jo Ann Maitland

National President

American Gold Star Mothers, Inc.

President: Jo Ann Maitland 1st Vice President: Sarah Taylor 2nd Vice President: Pam Stemple

Treasurer: Vickie Castro

Secretary: Patti Elliott Banner Guard: Annette Cuzzupe-Kirk Sgt-at-Arms: Teresa Bullock NSO: Lee-Ann Forsythe Chaplain: Elaine BrattainVAVS National Chair: Janice Chance

Flag Guard: Joyce Paulsen